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Protecting Significant Natural, Scenic and Farm Lands, and Advancing Stewardship, Now and For All Future Generations

ON THE COAST:                  
MORE LAND PROTECTION, 
ACCESS FOR ALL, AND SIGNS

Summer Events–
GET OUTSIDE!
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Dear Friends,

	 Last year a GTRLC supporter introduced me to the work of Nobel 
Prize–winner Elinor Ostrom. Her pioneering research focused on the 
power of people coming together to govern the “common pool” assets we 
all need to thrive, such as water, forests, and farmland. Her exploration 
led to a model for action that transcends generally accepted models of 
natural-resource management. Ostrom passed away this June at the age 
of 90, but her work is very much alive in GTRLC’s mission. 

	 The Conservancy collaborates with individuals as well as community 
and governmental partners to protect our region’s “common pool” in 
a way that benefits both the private sector and the general public. The 
private sector benefits from our work through the value and opportunities 
created for landowners who want to protect their property, while the 
public benefits because some of the things we value most about living, 
working, and playing up north—scenic landscapes, coastal dunes, 
beautiful and clean water, local farms, and natural lands—are preserved 
and protected forever.

 	 When we work with landowners to protect private land that holds 
important conservation or agricultural value, we ratify their solemn 
commitment to manage and steward their land in ways that benefit the 
public forever.  In addition, about half of the land we have protected 
provides public access to nature—places to hike, run, mountain bike, bird-
watch, swim, kayak, fish, and hunt. This includes the 33 nature preserves 
we own and manage, as well as the publicly owned parks and natural 
areas managed by townships, counties, cities, and villages in our service 
area—places like the Antrim Creek Natural Area, the Elberta Dunes 
Natural Area, Sunset Beach in Arcadia, and the Maple Bay Natural Area in 
Grand Traverse County.

 	 Our work is possible because a network of willing landowners, 
committed donors, volunteers, and local, state, and federal government 
partners share a common vision for protecting special places and bring 
resources together to make things happen on the ground. I hope to see 
you out enjoying some of the special areas that we have preserved—and 
will continue to protect—together. Happy summer!

IN T HI S I SSUE:

Megan Olds,
GTRLC Associate 
Director
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We are looking forward to 
reviewing proposals that arrive in 
response to our Request for 
Proposals (RFP) for partnership 
opportunities at Maple Bay Farm. 
The newly released RFP invites 
individuals and organizations to 
partner with us in the future 
development and/or management 
of programs, projects, and/or 
property at the Maple Bay Farm. 
(The 11 acres owned by GTRLC on 
the west side of North US-31, 
between Acme and Elk Rapids.

We anticipate this process to       
result in shared and synergistic 
approaches to the use of the 
GTRLC Maple Bay Farm with the 
possibility of multiple organizations    

implementing projects and 
programs simultaneously.

Proposals will be evaluated based 
on alignment with our property 
vision statement and goals, 
partnership requirements, and 
givens (which include that the 
house and farm structures will 
remain on the property) detailed in 
the RFP. Our vision for Maple Bay 
Farm is that it will serve as a key 
community asset, along the North 
US-31 corridor, complementing the 
adjacent Grand Traverse County 
Maple Bay Park and Natural Area, 
and connecting people to 
agriculture and the Conservancy’s 
mission.                          

Some of our goals include:

•	Creating a welcoming property 	
	 that invites the community to 	
	 discover Maple Bay, utilizing the 	
	 visible location, along a major 	
	 corridor and gateway to the 		
	 Grand Traverse region.

•	Supporting the Conservancy’s 	
	 farmland protection program. 

•	Demonstrating land stewardship 	
	 and provide opportunities 		
	 for people to develop and 		
	 foster an appreciation for land 	
	 conservation, working farms,         	
	 natural resources, and how       	
	 they interconnect.

Individuals and organizations 
interested in partnership will find 
the RFP and supporting materials 
on our website: www.gtrlc.org
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Partnership Opportunities at Maple Bay Farm
M A P L E  B A Y / R F P  P R O C E S S
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It has been nearly ten years since the beginning 
of the Coastal Campaign that led to creation of 
Arcadia Dunes: The C.S. Mott Nature Preserve, 
the Green Point Dunes Nature Preserve, an 
expansion of the protection of the Betsie 
Dunes, and the permanent preservation of over 
1,500 acres of significant local farmland. 

When the campaign to protect these lands ended 
in 2006, GTRLC’s work to steward the land 
was just beginning. Since that time, staff and 
volunteers have developed and maintained over 
12 miles of hiking and mountain biking trails. 
We have initiated the restoration of the Dry Hill 
Grassland. We have removed invasives like Garlic 
Mustard from the forests and Baby’s Breath 
from the dunes. We have planted hundreds of 
trees and managed sustainable timber harvests. 
Most recently, with the leadership of volunteer 
Paula Dreeszen, we have created and installed 
new wayfinding and interpretive signage at the 
Arcadia Dunes and Green Point preserves.

This summer, we are continuing our stewardship 
work in the Arcadia community and along the       
M-22 corridor. The goals for our active projects: 

•	Restore the Dryhill Grassland at Arcadia 	 	
	 Dunes: The C.S. Mott Nature Preserve

•	Restore and maintain the ecosystem integrity 	
	 of the 155-acre Arcadia Marsh in coordination 	
	 with our partners including Ducks Unlimited, 	
	 the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative, the 
	 Michigan Department of Environmental Quality, 	
	 the Michigan Department of Natural Resources, 	
	 Arcadia Township, the Manistee County Road 	
	 Commission, the Little River Band of Ottawa 	
	 Indians, volunteers, and interns

•	Acquire additional land at Arcadia Marsh that can 	
	 support restoration and access efforts

•	Develop Universally Accessible areas at the 		
	 Arcadia Dunes and Arcadia Marsh preserves

	 –		 ½ mile Universally Accessible paved trail 		
			   and viewing platform at Arcadia Dunes 

	 –		 A Universally Accessible trail, fishing piers, 		
			   and picnic area at Arcadia Marsh

We are collaborating with the Explore the Shores 
program on the public accessibility components         
of these projects. Explore the Shores is a network of 
sites designed to provide barrier-free accessibility, 
educational opportunities and a connection to 
recreation and fishing in Manistee County. In its 
inception, the program was the result of Manistee 
County being chosen by Easter Seals for 
implementation of its Rural Solutions Project, funded 
in part by the U.S. Department of Agriculture. Since 
then, it has grown into a collaborative effort of public 
and private organizations facilitated by the Manistee 
County Community Foundation and the Manistee 
Alliance for Economic Success.
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M O R E  G R E A T  W O R K  A L O N G  T H E  C O A S T

Paula Dreeszen donated over 200 hours of her time 
creating the signs for our kiosks at our preserves along 
the Lake Michigan Coast. Stop by the Baldy and St. 
Pierre Trailheads and Green Point Dunes to see them for 
yourself! Thank you, Paula, for all you do!
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Thanks to a generous $50,000 leadership 
donation from the Frey Foundation, we are 
getting closer to our campaign goal to complete 
fundraising for the addition to Railroad Point 
Natural Area. This special gift was directed to 
us by the Taliaferro family in memory of William 
T. and Anne W. Taliaferro. William was the 
brother of Frances Taliaferro Frey, the wife of 
Edward Frey, whose estate established the       
Frey Foundation. 

We’ll be hosting a fall hike (watch our website 
for dates and details) and we hope you’ll 
consider joining us at Railroad Point on the 
Mary Margaret Johnson Trail. The trail winds 
through lush woods on a high bluff overlooking 
Crystal Lake. Along the way, we’ll highlight the 
history of Railroad Point Natural Area, its 
environmental significance, the story behind 
the trail and the current expansion of the park 
― all while taking in spectacular views.  

We have $133,766 left to raise by December in 
order to complete our efforts to add 140 more 
acres including frontage on both Crystal Lake 
and the Betsie River. To learn more or to donate 
to this project, visit our website, www.gtrlc.org, 
or contact Glen Chown at glenchown@gtrlc.org 
or 231-929-7911.

P R O G R E S S  A T 
R A I L R O A D  P O I N T
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We need your help too. Each of these projects 
needs volunteers and funding in order to be 
successful. To learn more about how you can get 
involved in these Arcadia area and Explore the 
Shores projects, please contact Kate Pearson at 
kpearson@gtrlc.org or by calling 231-929-7911
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And More to Come 
N ew   P ublic      B eac   H

It’s an Acme Township dream 
come true and another jewel in 
the crown of the Grand Traverse 
Region. This past week the beach, 
picnic tables and parking lots 
have been full with families 
enjoying summer on a newly 
opened stretch of public beach in 
northern Michigan – the 
expanded Bayside Park in Acme.

In 2006, an inspired group of 
local residents envisioned a mile 
of open shoreline from the MDOT 
Park at Five Mile Road north to 
the US-31 and M-72 intersection.  
Motivated by the opportunity to 
return this shoreline corridor to 
open space with expansive 
beaches, viewscapes and public 
access, Acme Township leaders 
engaged in a planning process 
funded by Rotary Charities of 
Traverse City, convened an 
advisory committee, and asked 
the Grand Traverse Regional Land 
Conservancy to help implement 
their vision.

Working with willing landowners, 
property has been purchased at 
fair market value. Many buildings 
have been removed. Grass has 
been planted.  There are open 
views of the water. People are 
swimming, kite boarding, 

•	 Funding for short-term park 		
	 improvements that will enhance 	
	 public access and enjoyment of 	
	 the property

The total estimated cost for Phase 
3 is $1.6 million. The Michigan 
Natural Resources Trust Fund has 
approved a competitive grant for 
land acquisition for Phase 3 that 
will provide 75% of the 
acquisition costs for two of the 
parcels. Private gifts that are 
made to this campaign will help 
cover the local match and other 
costs required to acquire the 
properties, as well as costs 
associated with deconstruction, 
the endowment, and short-term 
park improvements.

Future deconstruction activities 
and park design and development 
projects will be informed in part 
by the outcomes of the Township’s 
“Acme Shores” placemaking 
planning process.

To learn more about how you can 
help support the Phase 3 effort for 
Acme Township’s Bayside Park, 
visit GTRLC’s website at www.
gtrlc.org or contact Megan Olds 
at 231-929-7911.

kayaking, and enjoying the park 
and greater access to East Grand 
Traverse Bay.

This incredible transformation is 
taking place thanks to the 
leadership of Acme Township 
officials, grants from the Michigan 
Natural Resources Trust Fund, the 
generous support of individual and 
foundation donors, and committed 
volunteers. So much has been 
accomplished in just six years.

Capitalizing on the momentum of 
the first two phases, the Township 
and GTRLC are now launching 
Phase 3 of the Acme’s Bayside 
Park project. This Phase includes:

•	 Acquisition of the Beach Club 	
	 motel property plus a vacant 	
	 wide parcel located just north  	
	 of the Beach Club, and the 		
	 Schmidt parcel located north 	
	 of the existing Bayside Park 	
	 near the M-72 and US-31 		
	 intersection

•	 Deconstruction activities on 	
	 Phase 2 and 3 properties   		
	 including the former Mt. Jack’s 	
	 property

•	 The creation of an endowment 	
	 for perpetual park stewardship

6

Learn About Acme Township’s Placemaking Effort 
Acme Township recently hired a consultant to convene a planning and design initiative for the US-31 corridor from Holiday Road 
to the Grand Traverse Resort. Through a public process dubbed “Acme Shores,” the Township is bringing together a broad range of 
stakeholders from within the township and across the region to create a common vision for how the full range of land uses in the 
Shoreline District along US-31 can be designed or redesigned so that they work together well. The goal is to create a place that attracts 
people while protecting the environment, understanding that maintaining excellent water quality is central to the enjoyment of our 
shoreline. A vision will be developed along with recommendations for immediate actions that can be taken to begin turning the vision 
into reality. Acme Township has hired John Iacoangeli from Beckett & Raeder, a multi-disciplined landscaping, planning, engineering, 
and environmental services firm, to facilitate the process. For more information about the Acme Shores initiative including how to get 
involved and share your ideas and visions for Acme Township visit www.acmeshores.org/ or contact the Township at 231-938-1350.
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A C M E  S U P P O R T E R S

The following donors have made gifts or pledges to one or more of the three phases of the Acme Township’s Bayside Park 
project. This transformational community land protection project would not be possible without their generous support. We are 
so grateful. 

Gifts of $10,000 or More                                 
Anonymous (2)
Acme Township
The Biederman Foundation
Paul & Amanda Brink
The Margaret A. Cargill 		
	 Foundation
The Carls Foundation - F
Robert A. Carstens
Concerned Citizens of Acme 		
	 Township
Consumers Energy Foundation
The Herbert H. & Grace A. Dow 	
	 Foundation
Clifford & Norma Fox
David & Claudia Fry
Robert & Kathleen Garvey
Bill & Louise Kurtz
Kathy Magliochetti
Michigan Natural Resources       	
	 Trust Fund
James & Debbie Norling - F
The Oleson Foundation - F
Recon Intelligence Services
Rotary Charities of           		
	 Traverse City - F
Helen Sanabria
Steve Smith
Tom’s Food Markets
Jeffrey & Marty A. Watts
J. A. Woollam Foundation
John & Marylou Zaloudek

Gifts of $5,000 to $9,999                                 
Amy T. Bowes
George C. Comden
Huntington National Bank
Alex Mowczan
Robert & Grace Rudd - F
J. Terry & Barbara Stein
Linda Wikle & Gail Trill
Dr. Howard & Patricia Yamaguchi

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999        
Charlene Abernethy & Mike Gill
Acme Civic Association
Bayview Inn
Doris Boltres
Jo Collins
Clare David

Michael & Teckla Dettmer - F
Mary & Jim Gilson
Francis & Jacqueline Gingras
Lois Goldstein & John Heiam - VS
Kathleen & Mark Guy
Nick and Susan Hansen
Robert & Jane Holdeman - F
Jennifer & Brian Jaffe
Michael & Elizabeth Johns
Wayne & Ruthanne              		
	 Kladder- F, VS
Marjorie Kladder
Dave & Barb Krause
F.R. & Gloria Lehman
Josephine “Jody”                   		
	 Marquis- F, LC, VS
John & Nancy Morrison- F, VS
Olson, Bzdok & Howard, PC
Moore W. Peregrine - F
Royce Ragland & Kenneth Bloem
Judy & John Riley
Pat & Lyn Salathiel
Eleanor L. Shaw - F
Cynthia Smith & Mark Frick
Mark and Kathy Spencer
Patrick & Susie Tobin
Hal & Shirley VanSumeren
James & Susan White
Woodland Creek Furniture
Ron & Marty Yocum - VS
Frank & Faye Zimmerman

Gifts of $500 - $999                                 
Jo Bullis - LC
John & Robin Ehardt
Steven Faber
Norman & Mary Anne Frey
Halliburton Giving Choices
Greg & Natalie Hazen
Jerry & Pat Jehle - F
Will & Carole McCord
Daniel Mouthaan
G. Patrick & M. Judy Nerbonne
Kristen Salathiel & John Failor
Walter Drake Trust

Gifts of  $1 - $499                                 
Joanie Abbott - LC
Barbara Anderson & John Romani
John Arevalo & Gloria Torello

Judith A. Arnold
Judy & Paul Arnold
Jean and Bob Aukerman
Richard & Patricia Austin
Baird Foundation, Inc.
Art and Theresa Bak
Kimberly Baker
Tom Barnes
Ron & Stacey Bing
Victor & Laura Bogdan
Sherry Boston
Anne E. Brasie - F, LC
Carol R. Breimeier
Lois Brennan & James Dalley
Bruce Brownie & Tracy Raz
Michael & Kathleen Bruno
Leon Bussa
Linda Carps
Mary Chalker
John Chimoskey
Glen & Rebecca Chown - LC
Barbara A. Cochrane
William & Joanne Cole
Donald & Beverly Cox
Charles & Penelope Curry
Ann & Richard DeBoer
Graydon & Sherri DeCamp - F
Christopher & Katherine DeGood
Elizabeth DeLaRossa - LC
Bill & Sandy Derman
Lindsey & Rob Dickinson
Tom & Sue Dionne
Mary Ann Drury
Dorothy Dunville
Maurice M. Ecklid
Becky Ewing
Ellen Fivenson
James Flory
Chelsea Wentworth Fournier
Joseph Fraser - F
Carlton & Rondi Fry
Peggy Fry
Sarah A. Gauthier

Linda & Lee Gerard
Gerald Gibson & Margaret 		
	 Mustard
Michael Gillman - F
Grand Traverse Audubon Club
Geraldine Greene
Elliott & Sandra Greenspan
Martha & Joe Griggs
Mr. Raymond S. Guidos
The Haezebroucks
Donna Hagan and James Heffner
William & Diantha Harris
David & Margaret Hauser
Susan Hayden
Paul Heaton
Toni J. Hendrix
David & Judy Hicks
Henry & Karen Huffman
Cindy and Douglas Hull - LC
Michael & Tafel Hutchison
John & Kathy Jahoda
Cindy Janecke
Harry & June Janis - F, VS
Jennifer Jay & Evan Johnstone
Juniper Garden Club
Richard & Linda Kegg
Michael Keller
John & Connie Kerns
Charles & Janet Kibby
Randy Kiessel
Donna & Jerry Klinefelter
Allan & Carole Kornmiller
Sanford & Ellen Kossek
Carol Kozelka
Linda Krieger
Jeff Kroeger - F
William & Muriel Lakey
Lawrence Lasusa
Connie Leutloff - F
Eugene & Shirley Lewis
Debbie Lewis & Kevin Nagy
Patricia & Stephen Lockman
Richard Loughmiller

Bold entries indicate founding donors who gave their first gift to the 
Conservancy between June 1, 1991 and December 31, 1992.

Indicates donor is a Land Champion, making monthly gifts to the 
Conservancy.

Indicates donor is a member of the Vanguard Society and has made a 
planned or estate gift to the Conservancy.
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Doug & Lynne Luciani
Tim Lund
Thomas & Barbara Lyon
Roger & Barbara Lyon
Robert & Ellen MacKinnon - F
Gladys Maguire
James & Joanne Manley
Porter & Carren Martin
Kay Martin
Gary M. Marx
Ralph & Marylin Merchant
Robert Merchant
Charles W. & Susan P. Millar
Donald & Elizabeth Millington
Carol Mitchell
David & Janet Mortensen-Chown
Mike & Nancy Nerbonne
Jan Newhouse - F
John & Marilyn Niesen
Rebecca M. Norris
Michael & Linda Norris
John and Carla Olds
Philip & Heidi Pandolfi
Karl E. Pearson
Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen - LC
Dennis & Mary Penney - F
Steve H. Perdue, Grand Traverse 	
	 Industries - LC
Steve & Jane Perdue
Norma Lou Perry
Stephen L. Phillips
Thomas Plough
Betty Plough
Carol Pollak
Tim and Julie Puckett
Larry Quimby
David and Ellen Rapson
Thomas M. Reeber
Dr. Nancy Reye & Mr. Rob Dolinka
David & Kathy Ripmaster
Riverside Title Company

Diane Robb
John & Rachel Roe
Dan & Martha Rogalny
Ann M. Rogers - F
Steven & Linda Rogers
Denny & Fred Rohn
Thomas & Helen Ropers
Michele Ryan
Kathleen Salathiel &  
	 Keith Dombrowski
Jeanne Salathiel
John & Suzette Sanborn - LC
Richard & Donna C. Sayler
Theresa M. Schleede
Wayne & Kathleen Schmidt
Susan Shimmons
Sherwood B. Smith &               	
	 Suzannah Lane Tobin
Gerald Solanics
Dan & Beth Stainforth
Eric & Nancy Stehouwer
Christopher & Lois Stoppel
Robert and Janice Taylor
Virginia A. Tegel
Traverse City Area Chamber                 	
	 of Commerce
Stephanie & Phillip Van Winkle
Christine Varner & Peter Romeo
Barbara Vockel
Camille Weatherholt
Chad Weber
Kenneth & Pam Weddell
Gloria Whelan - F, VS
Joe & Linda Whelan
Sarah White
John & Angela Willis (via 		
	 Halliburton Giving Choices)
James & Susan Woodburne- F
John & Kathleen Worm
William & Elaine Young
Martha Zahn
Frank & Ruth Zinn

ACME SUPPORTERS, Contiuned from page 7
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grassland plants, while eradicating persistent annual 
weeds and non-native grasses. 

If you have any questions about our ongoing restoration 
work at this amazing, ecologically significant preserve, or if 
you would like to help with seed collecting, planting, or 
monitoring, please contact Angie Lucas at alucas@gtrlc.org 
or by phone: 231-929-7911

9

R E S T O R A T I O N  A T  T H E  D R Y H I L L  G R A S S L A N D

Thank you, Joe Brooks, for these stunning photos 
showing the Dryhill Grassland at Arcadia Dunes in 
stages of restoration after the controlled burn! 

The fallow farmland at the Dryhill Grassland at the 
Arcadia Dunes Nature Preserve has been undergoing 
restoration since 2008. Our goal is to create suitable 
habitat for declining populations of native grassland 
birds such as bobolink, northern harrier, and 
grasshopper sparrows, while also increasing habitat 
suitability for native insects and mammals. The 
restoration project consists of 300 acres divided into 
five fields. Thanks to generous gifts from individual 
donors and substantial public funding as well as to local 
support from volunteers, 194 acres (three fields) have 
been planted with warm-season grasses such as Little 
Bluestem, Indian Grass, and Big Bluestem and many 
species of native wildflowers. 

To maintain this habitat and promote the growth of 
native wildflowers in the first field (planted in 2008);       
we have treated invasive plants and, with a low-intensity 
burn, have now removed the accumulation of dead 
vegetation in order to create proper conditions for 
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Dr. Greg Butcher, Migratory Species Coordinator for 
the US Forest Service visited the grassland as part of 
this year’s BirdFest.  He was very impressed and said, 
“What GTRLC is doing is inspirational because they 
are working at such a large scale and are willing to 
work hard to make changes happen.  There is enough 
land to attract a whole suite of grassland species.  
Using different treatments in different places, and 
then paying attention to how the birds respond to 
those different treatments, gives good guidance for 
how to manage this large property over time.”
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In May, Jeff and Judy Spencer 
attended a hike hosted by Glen 
Chown at the Pelizzari Natural 
Area and were fascinated, not only 
with the history of the location, but 
with how the trail was constructed.  

“It’s something we have taken for 
granted on our numerous walks 
in that area, but there’s quite a 
science behind creating long-
lasting trail,” says Jeff.  “Pelizzari 
is a jewel of an “urban park” for 
an area like Traverse City. We 
decided after that hike we wanted 
to be more active both financially 
and with our time, so we decided 
to become monthly donors.”    

Both Jeff and Judy recognize 
the value the Conservancy’s 
work on a number of levels.  

“First, my grandfather, John 
Spencer, was one of the pioneers 
of land conservation in Northern 
Michigan, so we greatly respect 
the natural resources of our 
region. Second, after having 
lived in cities early on―San 
Francisco and Denver―we have 
a profound appreciation for the 
beauty of Northern Michigan 
and feel the Conservancy is a 

shepherd of the efforts to ensure 
that what we have come to enjoy 
is protected and preserved.

“Last, but, not least, we believe the 
Conservancy’s efforts are vitally 
important to our economy. There 
is no doubt in our minds that the 
Grand Traverse region thrives 
because of our natural resources 
and, as young professionals, we 
feel the Conservancy’s efforts 
not only benefit the region’s 
ecology, but also the economic 
growth and vitality of the area.  

“Hopefully our involvement 
will compel other younger 
professionals like us to consider 
becoming a Land Champion 
for the GTRLC,” adds Jeff.

Both feel very blessed to have 
grown up and lived as a couple 
in two of the most beautiful parts 
of the United States: Northern 
Michigan and Northern California. 

“I was born and raised in San 
Jose, CA, spent much of my time 
growing up at the Pacific Ocean, 
Yosemite, and places like Golden 
Gate Park and the Presidio in 
San Francisco. Jeff’s family has 

lived in Northern Michigan for 
generations and some of his 
fondest childhood memories were 
spent at places like East Bay, the 
Old Mission Peninsula, Platte Lake, 
and Lake Michigan,” says Judy.

“These are places that both sets 
of parents have taught us to enjoy; 
these were the childhood places 
where we were able to get away 
from electronics, TV and every-
day stress, and were allowed to 
have true quality family-time. 

We believe these special sites, as 
well as the lands the Conservancy 
has preserved, not only function 
as a place to get exercise and 
enjoy Mother Nature, but also that 
enjoying the outdoors serves as 
a terrific instrument of a loving 
and healthy family life. We hope 
to enjoy these areas someday 
with our children, just as our 
parents did with us. These places 
would not exist as they are today 
without the efforts of organizations 
like the Conservancy, thus our 
fondness for the Conservancy’s 
mission and goals.”’
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MEET THE SPENCERS – OUR NEWEST LAND CHAMPIONS

As a Land Champion, your monthly gifts provide a reliable 
source of income to fund the day-to-day work of the 
Conservancy: preserving and taking care of all that we 
love best about this region – our pristine vistas, tranquil 
forests, sparkling rivers, magnificent coastlines and rolling, 
productive farmlands.  

Monthly gifts provide financial stability, allowing us to plan 
and sustain our work more effectively.  

And, it’s easy to do!  You choose the amount of your 
monthly gift, which can be transferred from your savings 
or checking account, or paid by credit card, on the 1st or 
the 15th of each month. You’ll receive an annual statement 
listing your tax-deductible contributions for the year.  You 
can change the amount of your gift at any time. 

Simply call or email us or visit our website to set up 
your monthly giving and become a Land Champion. Call 
231/929-7911 or email abrasie@gtrlc.org.

BECOME A LAND CHAMPION TODAY!
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Richard & Marilyn Mumaw

Megan & Andy Olds

Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen

Steve H. Perdue, Grand Traverse 	
	 Industries

Mary C. Pratt

Heather Rinkel

Michael & Libby Robold

Sally L. Rodgers

John & Suzette Sanborn

Kristen Schaub

Joan Sheard & Myrna Yeakle

Steve & Carol Shuckra

Jeff & Judy Spencer*

Chris & Ali Sullivan 

Ward & Francoise Swingle - F
Paul Thomas

Howard & Diane Walker

Diane L. Wilbur

Wendy Wolfe & Paul         		
	 Wawrzynek - F
Jesse & Molly Wolff

Birgit Yetter

Yoga for Health
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Because so much of our land 
protection work is about 
ensuring that the places we 
save today will be protected 
forever, planned gifts are 
indespensible. There is no 
better way to continue to 
make a difference for land 
conservation many years 
from now.

*  New Vanguard Society member

*  New Land Champion

L A N D  C H A M P I O N S
Joanie Abbott

Erin Anderson

Joe & Kathryn Anderson - F
Robert & Nancy Baglan

Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner - F
Warren & Barbara            		
	 Berthelsen - F
Rosaleen & Richard Borton

Anne E. Brasie - F
Karl & Lauri Brockmiller

Jo Bullis

Glen & Rebecca Chown

Julie Clynes

Joseph & Leslie Cook

Robert & Karin Cooney

Thomas Crampton - F
Elizabeth DeLaRossa

Carole Donaldson

Chad & Monica Evans

Gordon & Barbara Evans

David Foley & Margaret Willman

George & Mary Ford

Mark & Mary Beth Gentry - F
Jeremy & Anni Gibson

Mark A. Gilmore

John Hood & Irene Brown - F
Cindy & Douglas Hull

David & Christine Jaymes

Donald & Barbara King

Jean & Walt Kretzmann

Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld

Katy Luchini & Dirk Colbry

Josephine “Jody” Marquis - F, VS
Jane McKune

Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop*

Thomas & Judith Mich

Barb & Gregory Mort

Anne Mudgett & Scott Furgueson

Hal & Kathryn Armstrong
Christine Arvidson &             	
	 Henry Doss
Robert & Nancy Baglan - LC
George & Merry Ball - F
Ellen V. Barrows
Daniel P. Baumhardt
Thomas Beauvais* 
Kathleen Carpenter - F
Ruth W. Catton
Bob & Cindy Clement
Jane R. Comings
Bonnie Craig & Dan Sylvester
Karen & Ronald Culp
Robert & Arlene Dean - F
Jock & Sue Denio
Barbara and Mike Dennos
Alice J. Detzler
Betsy & Stan Dole - F
David & Linda Egeler
Lois Goldstein & John Heiam

Tom & Myrna Hitchman
Anne M. Hoffa
William A. Hyslop
Harry & June Janis - F
Walter H. Johnson
Kathleen L. Kircher
Wayne & Ruthanne                 	
	 Kladder - F
Kima M. Kraimer
Edith A. Krause
Wendy MacGaw
Rosemary Malocsay
Kent & Barbara Manning - F
Josephine “Jody” Marquis             	
	 - F, LC
Diane McDonald
Christie McGue & Robert Calt
Shirley McNally - F
Harriet Miller-Brown &        	
	 Keith Miller
Robert & Joyce Mims
Elizabeth S. Mitchell - F

John & Nancy Morrison - F
Ray & Paula Nichols
Julie Pearson
Robert W. & Ann H. Pike
Mary J. Pitcher
Edward & Elyse Rogers - F
John Ross - F
Chris & Michele Shafer
Colette M. Stanish - F
D.W. & Joyce Stibbs
William & Mary Todt - F
Dana Vannoy
Suzanne J. Voltz - F 
Phil & Barb Von Voigtlander* 
Ralph A. & Margaret                    	
	 von Walthausen - F
Gloria Whelan  - F
Birgit Yetter - LC

Ron & Marty Yocum

Bold entries indicate founding donors who gave their first gift to the 
Conservancy between June 1, 1991 and December 31, 1992.

Indicates donor is a Land Champion, making monthly gifts to the 
Conservancy.

Indicates donor is a member of the Vanguard Society and has made a 
planned or estate gift to the Conservancy.

V A N G U A R D  S O C I E T Y

By making plans to benefit the Conservancy with future gifts—accomplished through estates, trusts, annuities, insurance policies, 
and other planned-giving options—Vanguard Society members will continue to make a difference for land conservation far into 
the future, helping to ensure that the places we save today will be protected forever.
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S U M M E R  H I K E S  &  E V E N T S  S C H E D U L E

Every Thursday and the last Saturday of the 
month |Great trails build communities, great communities build 
trails! An incredible 5 miles of trail has already been built by volunteers. 
We hope to complete an additional 3 miles this summer. To accomplish 
this we need more volunteer trail builders! You’ll have fun and learn a 
brief history of the property as well as the technique and theory behind 
sustainable trail construction and layout, all while experiencing a beautiful 
property adjacent to Bellaire. See website for details.

August 8 & 15 |10-12:00 pm  After four years of use, a 1 mile 
section of the Dryhill Loop is showing some wear and needs to be rerouted. 
Details are available at www.gtrlc.org 

August 22 |10-12:00 pm  Invest a couple hours hiking at Arcadia 
Marsh and receive a wealth of information about how a healthy marsh 
functions and what measures GTRLC is taking to restore the marsh to a 
more healthy landscape.

August 29 |10-12:00 pm  Hiking with Abby Gartland, our Director 
of Preserve Stewardship, is always enjoyable and informative. She will 
share her knowledge as the group wanders through beautiful forests and 
over hills to gorgeous vistas of Lake Michigan on bluffs high above the 
water. Then head down to the cool, restorative waters before heading back. 
It’s a perfect “Michigan” hike! Details are available at www.gtrlc.org

August 1 | 6:00 pm Take a sneak peek around the former 
Timbers Girls Scout Camp property, which we are working to protect 
in partnership with Long Lake Township. Then we’ll shove off for 
a water tour of Long Lake islands. This is a great way to see some 
amazing properties close to Traverse City while learning about their 
environmental value, protection stories and what is currently being 
done to protect the Timbers Property. 
Please feel free to bring your own kayak or canoe. We do have some 
canoes available so please call if you’d like to use one of ours. This is not 
a dog friendly event.

August 15 |10-12:00 pm This relatively easy, 2-mile hike will 
wander through a diverse landscape including wetlands, streams, inland 
lakes, upland forest, open field and views of beautiful Long Lake from 
one of the last undeveloped stretches of shore on the lake. The property 
also includes buildings with unique architecture! This is a great way to 
see an incredible property close to Traverse City while learning about its 
environmental value and how Long Lake Township and GTRLC are  
trying to protect it. Please wear comfortable shoes and bring water. This 
is not a dog friendly event. 

Glacial Hills Trail Building

DRYHILL LOOP Trail Building

ARCADIA MARSH HIKE

GREEN POINT DUNES HIKE

Long Lake Kayak Tour

Hike at the former Timbers Girl Scout Camp 

N u r t u r i n g  C o n n e c t i o n s  B e t w e e n  P e o p l e ,  T h e  L a n d ,  a n d  O u r  M i s s i o n

This image was captured during the recent International Mountain Bicycling 
Association (IMBA) Trail School event hosted by the Northern Michigan 
Mountain Bike Association at Glacial Hills near Bellaire.  As a result of this 
event, 40 new people were introduced to the trail. IMBA representatives 
stated that once this trail gets to 20 miles, it could qualify as an “epic” 
destination for mountain bike riders. They believe the completed trail will 
have the potential to generate a significant number of destination trips to 
the Bellaire area, translating into substantial potential revenues for the  
local economy.

None of this would be possible without the support and leadership of public 
and private partners including individual donors and volunteers, committed 
local elected and appointed officials in Forest Home Township and Antrim 
County, Short’s Brewery, work crews from AmeriCorp and the Goodwill 
Industries, the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund, IMBA and the 
Northern Michigan Mountain Bike Association. Thanks for your support!
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The following donors made gifts and/or pledge payments between January 1 and June 30, 2012 to the Conservancy 
Fund, the fund that supports our annual operating budget, a current land protection project or one of our long-term funds.We 
deeply appreciate and depend upon your generous support. Thank you!

Joanie Abbott - LC
Jennifer A. Abel 
Robert & Mary Ackerman - F
Jay & Shirley Adams 
Aetna Foundation 
Kirk & Cathy Agerson 
Leslie Li & Brian Ahlborn 

Marilyn & Richard Albrecht 
Kimberly Albright & Michael Dow - F
Catherine C. Alfred 
Allen-Birge Charitable Trust 
Martha & Kenneth Allman 
James Alstrom 
Joseph L. Ambrosi 

Jim & Roberta Amstadt 
Joe & Kathryn Anderson - F, LC
Richard & Linda Anderson 
Erin Anderson - LC
Chris Anderson 
Barbara Anderson & John Romani 
Anonymous (2) 

John & Nancy Ashton - F
Chuck & Lilo Atkinson 
Fred & Jean Auch - F
Stephen J. & Jarilyn S. Auger 
Bruce & Susan Auten 
Renzo & Judith Azzano 
Robert & Nancy Baglan - LC, VS

G I V I N G

T H E  C O N S E R V A N C Y  F U N D

H O N O R A R I U M S 	 January 1 to June 30, 2012 |

Anita Summers                    
Ryan & Katherine Paulson

Jason Kent                              
Mark Hagan, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

Greg & Christine Bohn                         
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

                                  

Margaret Moran                 
Patricia DeMaria

Lane & Price Watts             
John & Elizabeth Sprague

Chuck Thiel                        
Wallace & Dolores Hibbard

Franz & Christina Boehm                   
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

Sally Ackerley                   
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

Susan M. Huggins           
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

Bradley & Jennifer DeArment                                           
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

Carl Fry                                    
Erin Fry

Amy Reynolds & Vic Herman                           
William Habich, Coldwell 		
	 Banker Schmidt

William Habich                    
William Habich, Coldwell        		
	 Banker Schmidt

Gifts were made in honor of the names shown in bold.

M E M O R I A L S 	 January 1 to June 30, 2012 |

Phyllis Barnard              
Randolph Barnard

Ann Biederman                        
Helen B. Getty

Richard Blum                             
Keith & Bobbie Counsell

Nadine Brunner                            
Bill & Anne Burleigh                     

James Buchanan                               
Bill & Elaine Young

Nancy Dailey                               
Mary & Ted Ehlert

David Danes                                
Lucia Danes

Brian Donnelly                            
Kjell Svensson

Donald Grobbel                 
Concerned Citizens of Acme 		
	 Township

Lloyd Hendry                          
Patricia L. Hendry

Louis & Florence Honhart  
Anne Honhart

Oscar Kraft                           
William & Mary Kubat

Mildred Kuhlman                     
Keith & Bobbie Counsell            
Richard & Marilyn Albrecht

Richard Littman                       
Keith & Bobbie Counsell

Dean Luedders                      
Maxine Mondshine                          
The Detroit Vessey Family                 
Dori Turner

Joe Magliochetti                      
Rod Durgin

Andrew & Clarissa Marckwald                                                             
Louise Ladd

Richard McNally                    
Phyllis Howell                          
Deborah Chrisman                                     
Helen Millhouse                             
Tom & Sue McNally                  
Charles & Susan Millar                           
Sara Harrington                                  
Donald & Dolores Swanson           
Paul & Amanda Brink            
Matthew Sorys & Kathleen Pirich  
Thomas & Magdalene Yeotis       
John A. Ransom

Martin Melkild                   
Elizabeth Melkild

Denton Nelson                           
Julie Spoto

Linda North                               
Linda & Randy Balla                                                
Carol Pollak                                        
Dan Maloney & Barbara Soricelli

Dorothy Obudzinski               
Joyce & Michael Cassin

Bob Page                                     
Dori Turner

Mason Roy Palmer                 
Sandra Palmer Zilincik

Laurence Plester                      
Marie Plester

Cliff Randall                                 
Amy Lewarchik                          
Barbara Randall                                            
Ross & Kim Winchell

Lee Robold                                    
Joan McLay

Jerry Rogers                           
Eleanor Brownell

Mollie Rogers                 
Bowerman, Bowden, 	
	 Ford, Clulo & Luyt, PC                                                        
Charlie Kehr                                                          
Dori Turner                                       
Bill & Ann Henning                      
Helen H. Smeltzer                     

David S. Leavenworth                
Frank & Ruth Zinn                                 
Maggie Duncan                                          
Dave & Carol Fleisher                  
John & Havala McCall

Donald Ross                                  
Ann Rogers

Burkhard Schneider                 
Rob Dolinka & Nancy Reye

Warren Sharp                         
Edwin & Susan Eckert

Alan Sims                                      
Rob Dolinka & Nancy Reye

Sanford Waldon                 
Laurence & Barbara Jackson

Cinda Wall Wellman             
Donald Wall

Leslie Edward Whitesel                               
Harold & Lydia Chadwick                                
Leslie Peck                                     
Sally Miedler                                          
Paula Leinbach                              
Doris M. Hansen

Gifts were made in the memory of the names shown in bold. 

We offer our sincere apologies to the family and friends 
of Anne Adams, whose name was spelled incorrectly in 
the memorial acknowledgement in our Annual Report. 
Anne was a beloved friend and we truly regret this error.
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Kathy Baglan & Rob Frazier 
Gary & Janet Baillod - F
Dianne Baker-Hale 
Linda & Randall Balla 
Bank of America Matching Gifts 
Rachel & Gentry Barden 
James F. Barker 
Walter Barkey, M.D. 
Randy Barnard 
Tom Barnes 
Peter and Karen Barnes 
Martha A. Barton 
Bill & Gail Baughman 
Keith Baum 
Donna Bauman 
Neil Bavikatty & Christin Martin 
Jane Bay - F
Becky Beach 
Thomas Beauvais - VS
Joanne Bryan Becker 
Nan & Tim Beeler 
Reverend Ted Beiderwieden 
Robert & Carol Beidler 
Jean C. Bell 
Jeffrey & Kathleen Bell 
Norman Bell & Gail Parry 
Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner - F, LC
Steven & Constance Benz - F
Warren & Barbara Berthelsen - F, LC
J. G. Marc Bertrand - F
Patsy & Charles Bevis 
W. Dean & Carol J. Bigelow - F
Don & Bonnie Bills 
Ron & Stacey Bing 
William & Ilene Birge 
James & Donna Black 
William Blaha - F
Scott & Suzette Blair 
Wes & Sharon Blizzard 
Steve & Margaret Blouw 
Gilbert & Anne Bogley - F
Lachelle and Richard Bonner 
Andre Borrello 
Rosaleen & Richard Borton - LC
Bowerman, Bowden, Ford, Clulo &  	
	 Luyt, PC 
Jerry & Gloria Boyd 
Jeanne Boyd 
Jon Mead & Katherine Boyne 
BP Fabric of America Fund 
Patrick & Carole Brady 
Marilyn & Arthur Branco - F
Anne E. Brasie - F, LC
Carl Brauer - F
Richard & Marty Brauer 
Charles & Ester Breed 
Merrie Brennan - F
Bob & Nancy Brick 
Elaine Bridges 
Philip Briggs 
Paul & Amanda Brink 
Harry Brink, Jr. 
Karl & Lauri Brockmiller - LC
Joe & Elise Brooks 
Larry & Connie Brown - F
Robert Brown 

Eleanor Brownell 
Dawn & Daniel Bruce 
Janet & Bill Buck 
Anthony & Helen Buday - F
Dean & Sandie Bull - F
Jo Bullis - LC
Van A. Burd 
Matt Burke & Teresa Krieger-Burke 
Burleigh Family Foundation 
Moira A. Burns 
Eunice L. Burns 
Jason Bush 
Leon Bussa 
Toni Button 
Susanne B. Buxton 
Evan & Virginia Calkins 
Donald D. Campbell 
Vera Campbell 
The Candle Factory 
Ellie Canfield 
Thomas L. Capua, Sr. 
Gerald & Nancy Card 
The Margaret A. Cargill Foundation 
Karolina Carls 
Marianne Carlson 
Mary Ann Carmichael 
Margaret F. Carmody 
Robert A. Carstens 
William & Sandy Cartwright - F
James & Holly Cartwright 
Felix T. Casillas 
Richard & Tracey Cassard 
Joyce & Michael Cassin 
Harold & Lydia Chadwick 
Paul Champion 
Elizabeth E. Chapleski 
Richard & Shirley Chapman 
William R. Chase 
Chevron Humankind 
Glen & Rebecca Chown - LC
Deborah S. Chrisman 
Norman & Laura Christopher 
Bill & Karin Chung 
Julian H. Clayton 
Julie Clynes - LC
Max & Reatha Cochran 
Sara Cockrell - F
Richard & Janice Coggeshall 
Coldwell Banker Schmidt Real           	
	 Estate Inc. 
William & Joanne Cole 
Jo Collins 
George C. Comden 
Peg & Tom Comfort 
Concerned Citizens of Acme Township 
Patrick & Carol Conway 
Michael T. Conway 
Joseph & Leslie Cook - LC
Robert & Karin Cooney - LC
James & Darlene Cooper 
Keith & Bobbie Counsell 
Kenneth H. & Cynthia Cox 
Thomas Crampton - F, LC
Roger W. Crawford 
Tom & Judy Croxton - F
Jeffrey P. Cunard 

Lucia Danes 
David H. Davis 
Maureen J. Delaney-Lehman 
Elizabeth DeLaRossa - LC
Michael H. & Cheryl L. Delehanty 
Elsa Della Torre 
Paolo & Patty DeMaria 
Karen M. Denolf & K.T. Hayes 
Bill & Sandy Derman 
Kent & Victoria Des Jardins - F
Roger & Helen Dewey - F
Kimberly Dickens 
Rob & Pat Dickerson 
Nelson W. Diebel 
Robert and Donna Dinkmeyer 
Robert & Barbara Disse - F
Carole Donaldson - LC
Jean Z. Donaldson 
Ron & Carol Dooley 
Dick & Guyla Doumanian - F
Edward & Barbara Driese - F
Earl & Anne Dryden - F
DTE Foundation 
Dale & Anna Ducommun 
Steve & Betsy Duede - F
Sue & Tad Duemler 
Maggie Duncan 
Dorothy Dunville 
Janet E. Durbin 
Frank & Shirley Durham 
Cherlyn & Timothy Durham 
Edwin & Susan Eckert 
Debra & Daniel Edson - F
Jeanne E. Edwards - F
Mary & Ted Ehlert 
Elk Rapids Garden Club 
Gae Ellery 
Phil & Rita Ellington 
David & Sally Elliott - F
William & Margaret Enders 
Melih & Suheyla Erhan - F
Michael & Rhonda Estes - F
Keith & Gail Evans 
Gordon & Barbara Evans - LC
Chad & Monica Evans - LC
Roger & Carol Faber 
Jack & Donna Fahlen 
James & Fran Falender 
Richard & Lori Fasi 
Dr. Peter & Ivana Fedor 
Brian & Crystal Feeney 
John & Joan Ferrari 
Charles Finley 
Ron & Mary Fitch 
Kay Gram Fitzgerald 
David & Carol Fleisher 
Tamurla Fletcher 
Alan Flory 
David Foley & Margaret Willman - LC
George & Mary Ford - LC
Donald Fouch & Janice Arnold 
Joseph Fraser - F
Gargi French 
The Frey Foundation 
William & Mary Frost 
Erin Fry 

Kimberly & James Gardzulis 
Tom & Karen Gartland 
James & Lauri Gartner - F
Robert & Kathleen Garvey 
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry - F, LC
Helen B. Getty 
Irene & Alex Gherlan 
Jeremy & Anni Gibson - LC
Michael Gillman - F
Benjamin & Susan Gilmore 
Mark A. Gilmore - LC
Sharon & Craig Goble 
Mary Joan Godfroy 
Kenneth F. Goebel 
Lita Goess 
Sue Goodell - F
Scott L. & Jennifer Gorland 
Michael & Christine Gravlin, Sr. 
Elliott & Sandra Greenspan 
Lorne G. Greenwood 
Bruce & Erica Greer Family Foundation 
Leslie & Mary Griffus 
Linda Grubaugh 
Alan & Phyllis Grunewald 
Evelyn M. Gryson 
Grabd Traverse Audubon Club 
Grand Traverse Regional Community 	
	 Foundation 
Frances G. Gumpper 
Beth & Wayne Guntzviller 
Ronald Gurdak 
Lionel & Carol Guregian 
Emily T. Guziak 
William E. Habich 
Mark Hagan 
Jane A. Haibel 
Kenneth and Joann Haines 
Mark & Janet Hall 
Halliburton Giving Choices 
Frederick Hambly 
Hamilton Farm Bureau 
Kathryn Madigan & Ross Hammersley 
Bill Hanel 
Gerry Hansen 
Doris Hansen 
Leslie Ann Hargett 
Barry & Evelyn Harper 
Philip S. Harper Foundation 
Sara J. Harrington 
John A. Haskin & Roxanne Fall 
Andrew Hayhoe 
Ron Helmboldt 
Andrew Helmboldt 
Eleanor Hendershot 
Patricia L. Hendry 
Bill & Ann Henning 
Patricia and Frank Hennrick 
Roxan Hessenaur 
Wallace & Dolores Hibbard 
Doug & Martee Hickman 
Harold & Wilma Hicks 
Margaret Hiles 
Audrianne Hill 
Jim & Alice Hinkamp - F
Ann & George Hockin 
William & Suzanne Hoff 

THE CONSERVANCY FUND continued
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Steve & Annie Hogler 
Pres & Cindy Holmes 
Anne Honhart 
John Hood & Irene Brown - F, LC
Virginia L. Horton 
John Houk 
Phyllis A. Howell 
Richard & Jean Hoxie 
Cindy & Douglas Hull - LC
Ruth E. Hunter 
Robert M. & Mary Hurley 
IBM Corporation 
Iceman Promotions Inc 
Jerry & Carol Inman - F
ITW Foundation 
Laurence & Barbara Jackson 
John & Ann Jacobs 
Thomas Jaenicke & Kim Kolb 
Lee & Shirley Janssen 
John & Amy Jass 
David & Christine Jaymes - LC
Marti Jeffs 
David C. Jeschke 
Kim & Margaret Johnson 
Walter H. Johnson - VS
June 8th Foundation - F
Marilyn Kamp 
Linda S. Kao 
Richard & Linda Kegg 
Charlie & Linda Kehr - F
W. K. Kellogg Foundation Matching 
Gift Program 
Robert & Judith Kelly 
Ellen C. Kelso 
John & Donna Kessler - F
Edwin & Phyllis Kidd - F
Donald & Sharon Kieliszewski 
Jeanie & Murray Kilgour 
Janet Killian - F
John & Jaqueline Kindra - F
Donald & Barbara King - LC
Tom Kirwin 
Phoebe & Anthony Klain 
Phil & Margaret Knapp 
Ms. Mary E. Knebel 
Lewis B. & Deborah A. Knecht 
Nancy P. and Suzanne I. Knecht 
Stan Kozlowski 
Chuck and Judy Kraus 
The Kresge Foundation 
Jean & Walt Kretzmann - LC
Linda Krieger 
Thomas G. & Lisa R. Krikke 
Dennis & June Krus 
William & Mary Kubat 
Ruth Kurtz - F
Rodney & Christine Kurtz - F
Louise Ladd 
Joan & Benjamin Laird 
Melisa McBrien & Rammond Landes 
Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld - LC
Pamela Larkin 
Lynn M. Larson 
George & Margaret Laubach 
David & Marty Leavenworth 
Marilyn Ledebuhr - F
Leffingwell Forest Preserve Assn. 

Paula S. Leinbach - F
Joseph & Betty Lepak 
Mark & Juliana Leslie - F
Amy Lewarchik 
Richard & Sally Lewis - F
Dick & Linda Lewis 
Lisa Lightfoot 
Tony & Marilyn Ligi 
Lou Anne & Don Lindemann 
Lance & Mary Lindwall 
Barbara Link 
Sig Linn & LuAnn Orbeck 
Frederick and Janice Linsell 
Robert Logee - F
James & Donna Long 
Ellen Longmire 
Dale & Judy Lopus 
Katy Luchini & Dirk Colbry - LC
Albert Ludwig 
Jane Lund - F
Donald & Norma Lynch 
Ed & Nancy Lyon - F
Peter & Janet Lyon 
Roger & Barbara Lyon 
Mr. Douglas & Eleanor MacKinney 
Gregory & Lissa Magel 
Dave & Julia Mahan - F
John & Sue Ann Makinen 
Dan Maloney & Barbara Soricelli 
Gerard T. Mandziuk 
Michael & Mary Manning 
Anthony Marchio 
Joseph & Norma Mariage 
Mariel Foundation 
Richard & Lori Marl 
Josephine “Jody” Marquis - F, LC, VS
Travis Marshall 
Porter & Carren Martin 
Charlotte M. Marx 
Greg & Colleen Maryanski 
Mike & Linda Mayer 
Monte & Nina Mayes 
John & Havala McCall 
Daniel & Patricia McCarthy 
Will & Carole McCord 
Bob & Lisa McCririe 
Michael & Sandra McDonald 
Ed McDuffie 
Chloe McGehee 
Melisa McKolay 
Jane McKune - LC
Joan McLay 
Thomas & Shirley McLenithan 
Nick & Mary Jean McMaster - F
Thomas & Deborah McMullen 
Thomas & Sue McNally 
Pat & Karen McNamara 
Mary Jane Meier 
Lisa Meleski 
Elizabeth Melkild 
James & Mary Virginia Mellow 
Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop - LC
Mrs. Allan Melvin 
Julian & Victoria Mendoza 
Robert & Adeline Metzger 
Thomas & Judith Mich - LC
Michael Enterprises, Inc. 

Microsoft Corporation Matching Gifts 
Sally Miedler 
Mike Young Buick GMC 
Charles W. & Susan P. Millar 
Helen G. Millhouse 
Elnora Milliken 
Donald & Elizabeth Millington 
Susan Miner 
Lisbeth & Paul Mitchell 
Larry & Carolyn Moats 
Maxine, Gary & Sam Mondshine 
Barb & Gregory Mort - LC
John & Victoria Moseley 
Sam & Tressa Mucci 
Anne Mudgett & Scott Furgueson - LC
Amy & Sean Muldoon 
Richard & Marilyn Mumaw - LC
Joanne & Joseph Murphy 
William G. Murray 
Rich & Elizabeth Murrell 
Roger & Martha Myers 
Diantha & Bob Naftali 
Michael & Kathleen Nicholson 
Shirley & Jerry Niemi 
Skip & Mary Lou Noble 
Daniel Norbeck 
James & Debbie Norling - F
Doris E. Norling - F
James North 
Bruce & Cathy Odom 
Megan & Andy Olds - LC
P.E.O. Sisterhood 
Don & Peggy Palmer 
William & Mary Ann Parker - F
Scott & Frances Parry 
Rob Parsons 
Glenn & Catherine Pascoe 
Paul & Violet Patchen - F
Ryan & Kate Paulson 
Kathryn & Marco Pazienza 
Eric Pearson 
Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen - LC
Leslie Peck 
Diane & Thomas Pederson 
Janice Peploski 
Steve H. Perdue - LC
Moore W. Peregrine - F
Elmer & Ruth Peterman 
Pfizer Foundation 
Steven Philips 
Scott & Pam Phillips 
Paul & Jennise Phillips 
John Phillips 
William & Mary Pinkerton - F
The McWilliams/Piraino Family 		
	 Foundation 
Kathleen Pirich & Matthew Sorys 
Marie Plester 

Carol Pollak 
Gary Pomeroy 
Deb & Mark Posthumus 
Mary C. Pratt - LC
Woneta & Robert Prenger 
Dan & Pamela Prevo Foundation - F
Alfred Priebe 
Oscar Puryear 
Larry Quimby 
Robert & Elaine Rabideau - F
Ruth E. Radomski 
Randal Rake 
Barbara Randall 
John A. Ransom 
Lynn & June Rayle 
Bradley and Marilyn Raymond 
Dave & Sue Reck 
Richard & Leslie Redmond 
Patricia & William Reed 
Greg & Terri Reisig - F
Dan Remahl 
Dr. Nancy Reye & Mr. Rob Dolinka 
David & Ann Rigney 
Mandy Sue Rineer 
Heather Rinkel - LC
Michael & Libby Robold - LC
Charles & Sara Rodeck 
Sally L. Rodgers - LC
Ann M. Rogers - F
Steven & Linda Rogers 
Richard Romanowski 
Raymond & Ricky Ross 
Ken & Sue Rottet 
William & Patricia Rudolph - F
Richard & Phyllis Russell 
Donald & Diana Ryan 
Donald Sagaser - F
Jerome & Brenda Sage - F
Douglas Salerno 
Marybeth & Gary Salowich 
John & Suzette Sanborn - LC
Richard & Patricia Sanderson 
Edna A. Sargent 
Mike & Nancy Sauve 
Kay & Marvin Saxton 
Dorothy Schaefer 
S. Philip Schaffner 
Kristen Schaub - LC
Allen & Marilyn Scheck - F
Theresa M. Schleede 
Logan H. Schlipf - F
John & Elizabeth Schneider 
Frank & Jan Schollett 
Susan Schuler - F
Earl & Georgann Schuster 
Susan D. Schwartz 
John & Susan Seaman - F
Blaise Sedney 

Bold entries indicate founding donors who gave their first gift to the 
Conservancy between June 1, 1991 and December 31, 1992.

Indicates donor is a Land Champion, making monthly gifts to the 
Conservancy.

Indicates donor is a member of the Vanguard Society and has made a 
planned or estate gift to the Conservancy.
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Richard A. Selleck - F
Thomas B. A. Senior 
Milburn L. Shafer 
Joan Sheard & Myrna Yeakle - LC
Susan Sheldon 
Robert D. & Monna Short 
Steve & Carol Shuckra - LC
Barclay Shultz 
Signs Now 
Kimberly Simpson 
David Simpson & Anne Pawlak-		
	 Simpson 
Jack W. Sinclair 
Helen Smeltzer 
Glenn & Marilyn Smith 
Matthew & Denise Smith 
Patrick Smolinski 
Philip & Barbara Spangenberg 
Jeff & Judy Spencer - LC
Joseph & Arleina Spino - F
Steven and Naomi Sponable 
Julie Spoto 
John & Elizabeth Sprague 
Laura Staich & Philip Ruedi 
Dan & Beth Stainforth 
Linda & Leo Stallman 
Gloria L. Stapp - F
David & Lynn Starkey 
Susan, Sally, Chuck, Lois Stearns 
John & Lynn Steben 
Larry Stecco 

James & Kristin Steckley 
Thomas & Eugenia Steel 
Steelcase Foundation 
Fred & Mary Ann Stehr - F
Fred & Bettie Sterner 
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Stockwell 
Donald & Betty Stone - F
Harry & Elizabeth Stout 
Marvin & Carol Studinger 
Chris & Ali Sullivan - LC
Jerry F. Sura - F
Sue & Kjell Svensson 
James & Robbin Swaney 
Donald & Dolores Swanson 
Ward & Francoise Swingle - F, LC
R. Thomas & Sarah Tanner 
Nancy & William Tebelman 
Paul Thomas - LC
Bruce & Maurine Thompson - F
Richard & Nancy Thompson 
Paul Thompson 
Margaret J. Thoms 
John & Janet Tinnette 
Frederick & Diane Tinsey 
Thomas & Diane Todd - F
Martha Topol & David Kirby 
Torch Lake Protection Alliance 
Linda Wikle & Gail Trill 
Dori Turner 
John Underwood 
Marcia Vandenbelt & James Cutler 

“Those” Veseys 
Ginny & Bill Vincent 
Jack Vliet & Denise Plakmeyer 
Clifford & Frances Voice - F
Michael & Lisbeth Votruba 
Kent & Suzanne Walker - F
Howard & Diane Walker - LC
Donald & Ursula Wall 
John & Kathy Walthorn 
Gary Ward - F
Margaret R. Ward 
George Warrington & Drew Gores 
Jeffrey & Marty A. Watts 
Tim Webb & Gail Roberts 
The Wege Foundation - F
Richard & Lucinda Weiermiller 
Bob & Maurine Weisenburger 
Flora E. Wellman 
Donna & Bill Weltyk 
Dale & Barbara Wentzloff 
Edwin & Jacklyn Werner 
Carl & Mark Werts 
April & Michael Wiater 
George M. Wickstrom 
Diane L. Wilbur - LC
David & Judy Williams 
Bonnie K. Willings - F
John & Angela Willis 
Gary & Kathryn Wilson 
Lyle & Nancy Wilson 
Ross & Kim Winchell 

Emma Winter 
Alfred & Barbara Wishart 
Gary & Margaret Withall 
Wendy Wolfe & Paul Wawrzynek - F, LC
Jesse & Molly Wolff - LC
Dan Wolter 
The Woodward Family Foundation 
Tom & Mary Jo Workman 
Frank & Lois Wright 
Carl Wroubel - F
John Wunsch & Laura Wigfield - F
John & Janet Wyrwas 
Laura Yeo 
Thomas and Magdalene Yeotis 
Birgit Yetter - LC, VS
Ron & Marty Yocum - VS
Yoga for Health - LC
William & Elaine Young 
Jacques & Eleanor Young 
Michael D Young, Sr. 
Jonathan & Misty Youngson 
John & Marylou Zaloudek 
Gary & Jean Ziegler 
Sandra Palmer Zilincik 
John & Jacquelyn Zimmerman 
Barbara A. Zimmerman 
Frank & Ruth Zinn 
Stephen Zirkle 
Paul & Barbara Zitzewitz 
Jay Zollinger 

THE CONSERVANCY FUND continued

THANK YOU!


